
 

Queen’s University and Belfast City Council launch the Belfast 
Climate Commission to deliver action on the climate crisis    
 

   

Queen’s University Belfast and Belfast City Council have today (Friday 10 January, 
2020) launched the ‘Belfast Climate Commission’, to drive action on the climate 
crisis.   

The Commission will play a key role in place-based climate action necessary to 
achieve the UK Government’s target of reducing greenhouse gas emissions to net-
zero by 2050.   

Co-chaired by Queen’s University and Belfast City Council, the Commission is one 
of three city-based climate commissions across the UK (Belfast, Edinburgh and 
Leeds), funded by the Economic and Social Research Council for the Place-Based 
Climate Action Network (PCAN). Working alongside existing city structures and 
programmes, the Commission has been established to translate climate policy into 
action ‘on the ground’ to bring about transformative change. 

The launch event was addressed by the Lord Mayor Councillor Daniel Baker; and 
the President and Vice-Chancellor of Queen’s University Belfast, Professor Ian 
Greer. Grainia Long, Commissioner for Resilience at Belfast City Council and Co-
Chair of the Commission, also opened a public consultation on a Resilience 
Strategy for the city, which aims to transition to an inclusive low-carbon economy in 
a generation.   

Speaking at the launch event, the Lord Mayor of Belfast, Councillor Daniel Baker 
said: “Like many cities, the impacts of climate change for Belfast will be profound.  
It is critical that we are well prepared, and protect all of our citizens, particularly the 
most vulnerable.  We must also be ambitious in the targets we set to reduce our 
impact on the planet.  I am particularly pleased to be launching this commission 
today because of its focus on place-based action and on the work that we can do to 
ensure climate resilient communities.” 

Professor Ian Greer, President and Vice-Chancellor of Queen’s University Belfast 
commented: “The climate crisis is the defining issue of our time, and it is essential 
that we understand its impact for the places we inhabit. Queen’s University Belfast 
is delighted to be launching this major programme, in partnership with Belfast City 
Council, which brings together the research community and decision-makers in the 
public, private and third sectors to find solutions in a collaborative way.”  

The Commission is made up of members of a range of organisations from across 
Belfast, and also includes several sub-groups to focus on specific themes including 
climate finance and community empowerment. The work of the Belfast Climate 
Commission is supported by Dr Amanda Slevin (PCAN Policy Fellow, Queen’s 
University Belfast) who chairs the Community Climate Action working group. 

Co-chaired by Professor John Barry, Professor of Green Political Economy at 
Queen’s University and by Grainia Long, Commissioner for Resilience, the 

 



Commission held its first meeting in December 2019 and commenced a major 
study to make the economic case for decarbonisation. The author of the study, 
Professor Andy Gouldson, who is Chair of the Leeds Climate Commission and a 
co-investigator for PCAN, will present interim findings at the event. 

ENDS… 

Media inquiries to Zara McBrearty at Queen's Communications Office on Tel: (028) 
9097 3259 or email z.mcbrearty@qub.ac.uk and Kate Lock, Communications and 
Policy Officer, PCAN: K.M.Lock@leeds.ac.uk or 07792 633984.  

Notes to Editor:  

1. Professor John Barry, Professor of Green Political Economy at Queen’s 
University and Grainia Long, Commissioner for Resilience at Belfast City 
Council are available for interview. Bids to Zara McBrearty.  

2. Images to follow the launch. Will be sent to news and picture desks.  
3. The Place-based Climate Action Network (PCAN) is a £3.5m research 

network funded by the Economic and Social Research Council (ESRC) that 
has been set up to enable cities, towns and communities to build local action 
on climate change (http://pcancities.org.uk). The five-year research project, 
which launched on 30 January 2019, brings together the research 
community and decision-makers in the public, private and third sectors.  

4. PCAN consists of five innovative platforms to facilitate two-way, multi-level 
engagement: three city-based ‘climate commissions’ in Leeds (commenced 
September 2017), Belfast (launching 10 January 2020) and Edinburgh 
(launching later in 2020), and two theme-based platforms on business and 
finance. The PCAN Fund is an integral part of the project: 
https://pcancities.org.uk/pcan-fund.  

5. PCAN builds on the policy connections, networking capacity and research 
strengths of its host institutions: the ESRC Centre for Climate Change 
Economics and Policy hosted by the London School of Economics and 
Political Science and the University of Leeds; the Edinburgh Centre for 
Carbon Innovation; the Centre for Sustainability and Environmental 
Governance at Queen’s University Belfast; and the University of Leeds. 

6. Find out more about PCAN at https://pcancities.org.uk (@PCANcities) 
7. More information on Belfast Climate Commission can be found 

@BelfastClimate or by emailing info@belfastclimate.org.uk.   
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